City of Cooper City
Department of Public Works

Memorandum |

Date: 11/04/2022
To:  Mr. Good
From: Roland Berrios /65

Subject: The Reason for using the alternate Dealership instead of Primary Dealership for
Procurement of City Vehicles.

The reason I am using Duval Ford instead of Bozard Ford was due to lack of response from
Bozard Ford in a timely manner.

Availability issues caused by supply chain problems, has caused vehicle shortages. Delays in
communication with vendor can create critical problems with procurement, due to current
supply situation.

Duval was immediately responsive & has been supportive with information for procurement
purchasing throughtout the process.
This has been critical for Cooper City to procure the new trucks requested.



